
Year 2 Camping Visit 2022  

We were so pleased to be able to return to Debden campsite with the year 2 children. We camped under 
the stars, made our own food and toasted marsh mallows on the fire. Everybody had a fantastic time climb-
ing trees, exploring the environment and collecting wood.  We also sang songs around the fire and enjoyed a 
story in our tents before bed. We learnt about the best wood to use to start a fire and how to enjoy our-

selves without a screen in sight!   A great time was had by all!  
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Dear parents/carers 
  
As the school year comes to an end I would like to thank you all for your continued support. We have had an amazing 
year with lots of activities, trips, events and celebrations. None of these things would be possible without the support 
you give to your children and the school. 
We hope to have a very exciting year again next year with lots of fun. I am extremely proud to be the head teacher of 
such a great school serving our very diverse community. Despite the pandemic our children have achieved extremely well in 
their academic assessments, in fact we are higher than Newham and higher that National which is an amazing feat. 
I am very sad to be saying goodbye to our Year 2 children as they move on to Year 3 in their next 
schools. You will all be missed and I wish you all the very best for the future. Never forget that you 
were once Odessa pupils and that means that you will always be a part of our community. 
I am also glad to be welcoming our new reception and nursery children and families to Odessa and I wish 
you all a very smooth transition into the school. 
Have a great summer break and I look forward to welcoming you back in September. 
  
Clare Barber ñ Head Teacher   
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